## WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING HELD Thursday, July 6, 2023 7:30pm

Meeting was called to order by Mr. Jack Butler. All members were present except Chair, Mr. Dave Yoder. Also present were Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue Road Superintendent, Mr. Andy Romoser, Zoning Inspector, Tim Boggs, and Chief Dave Compton. Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to pay the bills, approve Purchase Orders, & approve reallocations as presented. Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

A public hearing was held for the 2024 Budget at 7:15 pm.

Mr. Tim Boggs reported that the final meeting for a zoning change for Wes New was held on 6/29/23 for Store & Lock Its. Everything was passed at the ZBA meeting. Two permits were awarded since last meeting. One at 2172 Ranchwood to Todd Newbury for a 37x16 addition and second one to Charles Troyross at 3390 Washington South for a 70x40 barn. Mr. Boggs received a complaint on Straub Road in regards to a trailer. It is temporary while he cleans up his lot. Trustees discussed and decided that he should get a permit. Complaints on 1060 Lexwood in regards to block in backyard was determined that it is not a nuisance. The complaint at 107 Yoha in regards to high grass has been determined that it is fine. The complaint regarding chickens & burning at 1955 Lexington Avenue has been addressed. Mr. Entenmann provided a template for the new solar zoning restrictions.

Mr. Romoser reported that he obtained a quote to shorten the frame & move axle for the new truck – it is \$3950. Trustees agreed to have it done. The removal of the tree on 100 West Straub Road was quoted by Mid-Ohio Tree Service and Bushes Out of Control. Mid-Ohio will be hired due to a lower quote of \$3200. The paving project took care of the hole at Terman and Greenbriar. Mr. Romoser also presented the 3 submittals from the architects/engineers for the salt shed. Mr. Bob Entenmann moved to use Servinsky Engineering and Associates and to schedule a work session for 7/13/23 at 3:30.

Chief Compton reported that the Stryker maintenance contract is up for a 3 year renewal. It is \$20,007.30. Mr. Jack Butler moved that we sign the agreement, Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes. Chief reviewed the time response for 911 call to 4051 Bellville N. Road and someone arrived at the residence within 18 minutes from the original call.

Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue, presented the cash summary by fund report. Mrs. Annette Depue also provided the application for plates for a public vehicle for the new truck so that Mr. Jack Butler could sign.

Due to the theft at the construction site, Mr. Butler spoke with Mr. Schmidt at Schmidt Security on monitoring. Mr. Schmidt provided 3 options. Mr. Entenmann suggested to consult Attorney Burton in regards to who should be responsible for the cost of monitoring. Mr. Butler agreed to contract Mr. Burton. The test holes at the new construction site are still an issue for septic and will continue to be analyzed. Colors were chosen for the interior of the new fire station. Mr. Butler emailed the trustees a quote for the Terman Road pipe.

Mr. Entenmann is addressing a complaint on White Pine on Friday, July 7, 2023.

After no further business, Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded the motion and the motion carried with the meeting ending at 8:44 pm.

ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER
DAVID YODER, CHAIR (Absent)
BOB ENTENMANN, V-CHAIR
JACK BUTLER TRUSTEE

Respectfully Submitted,